
 
June 29, 2015 
 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12223 
 
RE: Case 14-E-0151/14-E-0422 – Order Raising Net Metering Minimum Caps, Requiring Tariff 

Revisions, Making Other Findings, and Establishing Further Procedures 
 
Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 
 The enclosed leaves, issued by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid 
(“Company”), are being transmitted for filing in compliance with the order issued in Case 14-E-0151/14-E-
0422 (“Order”) on April 17, 2015 by the New York State Public Service Commission (“Commission”). 
 
    Second Revised Leaf No. 199.2 
    Fourth Revised Leaf No. 199.3 
    Original Leaf No. 199.4 
    Second Revised Leaf No. 202.1 
    Original Leaf No. 202.3 
  

To PSC No. 220 Electricity 
    

    Effective:  July 20, 2015 
 
 The above Order directed utilities to make the following two revisions: 1) revise the methodology 
of issuing excess credits to accounts that are satellite accounts of a non-residential non-demand host 
customer generator; and; 2) waive this new crediting methodology for certain grandfathered projects. This 
change in methodology and transition plan for certain grandfathered projects applies to customer-generators 
who qualify for remote net metering under PSL 66-j and 66-l.  This filing complies with this directive and 
proposes revisions to Rule 36- Net Metering for Solar Electric Generating Equipment, Farm Waste Electric 
Generating Equipment, Micro-Combined Heat and Power Generating Equipment, and Fuel Cell Electric Generating 
Equipment and Rule 37- Net Metering For Residential, Farm Service and Non-Residential Wind Electric Generating 
Systems as Defined in Public Service Law (“PSL”) 66-l . 
 
 Ordering Clause 2 of the Order directed utilities to file tariff changes by June 29, 2015 to become 
effective July 20, 2015.  
 
  Ordering Clause 3 of this order waived the requirements of Public Service Law §66(12)(b) as to 
newspaper publication of these tariff amendments. 
 
 If you have any questions concerning this filing, please call Patricia Rivers at (315) 428-6833. 
  
       Sincerely, 
 
       /s/ Patricia J. Rivers 
   
       Patricia J. Rivers 
       Lead Analyst     
       Electric Pricing Department 
        
PJR 
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